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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 1st November 2014
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Alan Hunter
Attendees

Paul Kirk (Downshire), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Sam Howlett (CWA), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass), Ken Tweedie (VP), David Johnston (Laganvale), Boris Pinto (Murley), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus), William Caughey (President), David Leonard (Dungannon)
Apologies

Bill Clements (1st Larne), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Fred McCrea (VP), John Patton (VP)
Alan Hunter welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk reported communications since last meeting:

Few queries from various bands regarding Queen’s contest.

Paul contacted Small World Music regarding Belfast City Carolling in December. They have had no word yet from council but will contact us as soon as they hear anything.

Angela Haley not available to adjudicate Queen’s contest. 

Email to Lord Mayor’s office requesting attendance. No reply as yet. 

Email from Bert Ritchie of Dalmellington Band advising details of 2015 Land O Burns contest which will be on Saturday 20th June – NOT AUGUST BANK HOLIDAY – some details printed.

Rodney McCabe of NIBA sent through member lists for bands to mark who will be playing at Queen’s contest. The marked sheets can be scanned or photographed and emailed or posted to him directly. These need returned at least one week before the contest to enable registration sheets to be produced and forwarded to BBL for use on the day.

Paul spoke to Noel Trimble who will get Wesleyan Hall booked for FMT contest.

He also spoke to Noel Trimble and Gael Haslett regarding extra event on FMT weekend. General feeling was that a non-contesting event would be preferred and Friday night also preferable as some bands don’t do anything other than religious events on Sundays. Need to seek views from some other bands.

Paul spoke to Tommy Barr regarding Spring Festival 2015 and also the photos which were taken in 2012. Tommy is hoping to be in Belfast on Friday 7th November and will be happy to meet with BBL executive members then to discuss 2015 Spring Festival. He will follow up 2012 photos with David Roulston. 

Ian Porthouse will come back to Paul after next weekend. He conducts a band in Austria and their national championships will be happening. If his band win, he will be rehearsing them for the Europeans and won’t be able to make Strabane.

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in the account was £2,600.79. He noted the remaining entry fees for the Queen’s contest were in and a cheque was lodged for the Folk & Transport Museum job.
Festival of Brass 2014

Alan Hunter advised the meeting that the venue would not be available to the BBL until the Saturday morning and requested help from local bands to get set up.
Alan Hunter to organise BBL stands for warmup room.

Adjudicators will be on risers (Paul Kirk with check these are still available).

Results will be presented at the end of the day, due to time constraints.

Solo & Ensemble Competition 2015
Alan Hunter advised that letters/entry forms would be with bands on the following day. They were also available to those present at the meeting.
A junior section adjudicator has yet to be secured, there are however some other names being progressed.

Allan Davison queried whether it might be possible for mixed ensembles made up of people from different bands. This was discussed at length and it was the consensus that this would be acceptable and should be encouraged. However, it will not be possible for any points awarded to go towards the band of the year awards.

Fivemiletown Contest 2015
Alan Hunter to speak to Wilfie Pyper regarding entertainment adjudication.

Boris Pinto also to check with Dungannon Council to see if anyone might be available.

Alan Hunter advised he was awaiting word from the hotel as to whether the venue would be available for the Friday night. It was suggested that the primary school or Wesleyann Hall might be suitable alternatives if the hotel was not available.

Alan Hunter will speak to Rodney White regarding sponsorship.
Paul Kirk to confirm travel plans with Jonathan Corry.

With regards to the Friday night it was suggested that a much more informal/relaxed event might suit with round tables set out and bands taking it in turns to play 10-15 minute programme on stage.

On the back of this discussion the idea of a whit Friday type event was also briefly discussed. Interest will be judged at the Friday night Fivemiletown event. There would be no need for player registrations at such an event.

Spring Festival 2015
Ian Porthouse to advise of his availability as soon as possible. Paul Kirk will work through rest of list if he isn’t available.
Alan Hunter to speak to Andy McQuiggan regarding use of Laganvale percussion for the event.

Any Other Business
There will be a concert featuring members of the Foden’s band and young soloists on 7th February in Armagh.
The next meeting, including the AGM, will take place on Saturday 6th December at 3pm.
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